Finance Committee

Selectboard

February 1, 2017

Town Offices

The regular meeting of the Finance Committee and Selectboard of the Town of Whately was called to order on  February 1 at 7:00 pm by the Chair, Paul Antaya. Present were Finance Committee members Bob Fydenkevez, Tom Mahar, Jim Kirkendall, Fred Baron, Joe Zwenski; Selectboard members, Paul Newlin, Fred Orloski,; Town Administrator Brian Domina and Administrative Assistant, Maryellen Cranston.

Motion was made, and seconded, to approve minutes of the Finance Committee meeting from January 25, 2017. Vote was unanimous.

Review the following FY18 department budget requests:
Water Department – Superintendent Wayne Hutkoski reviewed the changes in the FY18 proposed budget. Discussion occurred regarding the Manganese Filtration System loan. The Commissioners will discuss ways to increase revenues. Berkshire Design Engineering will begin work on the Department/District merger soon. An in depth discussion will need to occur regarding how the merger will be financed.
Public Works – Superintendent Keith Bardwell reviewed the changes in the FY18 proposed budget. Keith feels the budget is realistic. The highway garage electrical job will be completed in two weeks. Additional costs for the building will be determined. Chapter 90 funds have been fairly consistent at $145,000. Keith discussed the factors that make up the Chapter 90 formula and the role it plays in the budget. There are no capital items needed by the highway department in FY18. Keith reviewed future capital needs.
Public Safety
Fire Department Fire Chief John Hannum reviewed the changes in the FY18 proposed budget. Discussion occurred regarding the fire department protective gear request for $73,000. The NFTA standards have changed which resulted in the request. Priorities are to keep firefighters safe and hold the town harmless. A request was made to present a list of active people who would use the gear instead of providing gear for all firefighters on the roster. John and Brian will work on applying for the firefighters assistance grant to help pay for the gear.
Police – Police Chief Jim Sevigne reviewed the changes in the FY18 proposed budget. Discussion occurred regarding budgeting utility costs closer to expended amounts. Discussion occurred regarding buying a new police cruiser to maintain replacing  them on a five year rotation. Jim requested setting money aside each year for cruiser replacement. The new cruiser was not lettered due to lack of funds. Additionally juveniles cannot be transported in a marked vehicle.
Items not reasonably anticipated 48 hours prior to the meeting Brian reviewed the new formatting of the budget spreadsheets.
The meeting was unanimously adjourned at  8:46 pm

Respectfully submitted,

_____________________________

Brian Domina, Town Administrator
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